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Attendance: Dawn Allshouse, Sheila Coyne, Pam Eberhardt, Janice Lee, Linda Mahi, Tom Roza, Bret Watson, 

The October 2010 meeting of the Central Services Classified Senate (CSCS) was held at 1:00pm on October 20, 2010 in the Foothill Carriage House and was conducted by Dawn Allshouse.

1) Review and Approve Minutes
Dawn Allshouse called the meeting to order. A sign-in sheet was made available to all attendees.  The September meeting minutes were approved.

2) Treasurer’s Report
Linda Mahi provided treasurer’s Report.  Linda Mahi will follow-up on seeking reimbursement for the Summer BBQ expenses incurred by the CSCS
4)  Employee of the Month Nominations
Need to develop ideas on how to encourage more nominations by staff.  Need to review the EOM nomination form to see if it is restricting or limiting nominations.

5.  Gifts Form New Hire Orientation
Tom Roza & Pam Eberhardt reported that providing employees with a gift as part of the orientation session was well received.  The CSCS agreed to continue providing a gift as part of the orientation.  Gifts would not be dedicated to the New Hire process; could also be used for Employee of the Month, and other events that the CSCS either sponsors or participates in.  

6)  CSCS Scholarship

Janice Lee provided a copy of the form that a candidate will use to apply for the CSCS Scholarship.  Janice Lee will review with the Financial Aid Offices on how to best clarify and modify the form.
7) CSCS Sub-Committee Meeting Reports

Publications – Newsletter

Targeting next publication for the December timeframe

Employee of the Month

See previous agenda item

New Hire Committee

Conducted session with Thuy Quach – HR.  Dawn Allshouse suggested sending out follow-up email to people who have gone thru the New Hire process since its inception.

 8)  District Committee Reports

Budget

Bret Watson reported that State of California has passed a budget, but there is still about $4-5 billion that is relying on very optimistic growth factors that make the possibility of mid year budget cuts more likely.    FHDA budget has about $2.3 million more in projected revenue, but the District will keep this as insurance against any mid year cuts and not use it to retain employees in temporary funding categories.

Parcel Tax is on the November ballot.  If approved, an independent citizen oversight committee will be formed to review the spending.  

District is putting together plans for another draw of $90-100 million against the MeasureC bond project to fund various upcoming constructions and equipment replacement projects.

An RFQ was issued to evaluate the Middlefield Campus.  3 respondents to the RFQ are being reviewed.  

Chancellors Advisory Committee

Dawn Allshouse reported some items going to the Board of Trustees for approval such as having the Chancellor having the authority to approve the hiring of certain categories of employees without the need for Board approval.
HRAC

No report provided

ETAC

No report provided

EIS Steering Committee

Fall Qtr registration– over 40,000 students registered.  First Fiscal Year-end closing was performed in Banner/Finance.  Future plans: Banner Document Management System (document scanning) planned for first half 2011; Banner/Advancement implemented March/April 2011; Banner/DegreeWorks implemented by June 2011.

 10)  Other Topics & Closing Questions & Comments
The next meeting of the CSCS will be at 1:00pm on November 17, 2010 in the District Board Room.  Dawn Allshouse adjourned the meeting.
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